
 

    

Ministry of 
Children and Family 
Development 

Office of the Provincial Director 
of Child Welfare and Aboriginal 
Services 

  

 

         Ref #: 260811 
         Date:  December 2022 
 

 
Summary: Child and Family Practice Review 

of the Death of a Youth Known to the Director in 2021 
 

Circumstances of the Fatality 

The review examined the services provided to an Indigenous youth who died. The youth 
and their family received services at the time of the death. 
 
Findings 

The ministry did not reassess child protection concerns prior to reuniting the youth with 
their family. Voluntary services were offered to the youth; however, the required 
assessment and planning did not occur. 
 
Prior to the review being finalized, the involved team received further training on 
assessment prior to reunification and the provision of youth services. 
 
Actions 

No further actions were required to address the findings of the review. 
 
The review was completed in November 2022. 
 


